
HM Queen’s Platinum Jubilee  

So many thanks need to go to so many people for 

the wonderful party we had on June 4 for the 

Queen’s Jubilee! So that we don’t miss anyone out, 

our thanks go to all those who did so much to make 

the event happen, all those who worked so hard to 

get the field set up for the Saturday and everything 

cleared back down again, all those who sorted the 

food, the decorations, prizes, the memory wall of 

photos, and to all those of you who came along, 

joined in with dressing up,     

making beautiful picnics and 

dressing your tables, to those who 

danced and sang and   generally 

had a great time! Thank you, 

thank you , thank you! 
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If you have anything you would like to       
include in future newsletters, please send to 
familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena 
on 07808772197  

ST MARY’S CHURCH - SERVICES 

Rector : Rev Cathy Bladen – 01359 250239 – revcathybladen@gmail.com 

Church Warden: Kate Rose – 01379 898562 

July Sunday Services at Hinderclay 

10 July 2022 — Family Service – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

24 July 2022 – Holy Communion – 9.30am – Rev Cathy Bladen 

On Sunday 31 July at St John the Baptist Old Church, Stanton at 10.30am, there will be a    

Benefice Open Air Service followed by a BBQ. The service will be led by The Rev Cathy 

Bladen and the Ministry Team. 

Flower Festival  

Thank you to all of you who took part in 

our Flower Festival. As usual the floral 

decorations were wonder-

ful and a lot of initiative 

was used to portray “The 

World of Children”. We 

had a large number of 

visitors and our Songs of 

Praise was a good chance 

to sing some of the 

hymns that children have 

sung and still sing at 

school. We are so lucky to 

have the Castleton Brass 

Band to play for us as 

they make the event quite 

special.  

Time Capsule 

We will be burying the time    

capsule filled at the Jubilee     

party, on Saturday 9 July at 12 

noon. If you would like to come 

along, we would love a bit of a 

crowd to cheer it on its way!  It 

will be buried on the Village 

Green just in front of the Village 

sign and a small plaque will be 

fixed to the base of the sign to  

let people know it is there in the 

future. We are suggesting it 

doesn’t get dug up for 50 years!  
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Hinderclay Village Fair 16 July 12 noon—3pm 

Another wonderful opportunity for the village to 

come together! We will have table top sales, cakes, 

home made jams and marmelades, games, skiball, 

bric a brac, tombola, a raffle, refreshments and lots 

more. If you would like to have a table, please do 

contact Kate (898562), Linda (898512) or Rowena 

(897190) for more details as soon as possible. The 

funds will go towards 

the upkeep of our 

amazing and ancient 

village church. The 

more people who take 

a table, the better the 

fair will be so please 

do call soon! 



Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Rowena  07808 772197 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

HINDERCLAY LITTLE ERNIE 
WINNERS  FOR MARCH 
 
1st 101  Mr  H Taylor 
2nd 177   Eloise McGregor 
3rd 192  Kate Bowden  
4th 114    Mr H Taylor  

If you would like to support our 
Village Hall and have the chance 
to win cash prizes every month, 
please contact: 
 
Linda Aves on 01379 898512  

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am Contact Alyze 07542463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270   

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start. Future dates in newsletter and posters around the 

village 

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings  7.30pm Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Transport Needed? 
The Rickinghall & District  
Community Bus  
is available for hire. Typical journeys 
include shopping trips, health centre 
visits, dentist, optician, chiropodist, 
hospital appointments and visits.  The 
bus is also available for visiting friends 
and relatives, in fact pretty well        
anything you need.  Door to door     
service, any help a pleasure.    Wheel-
chairs no problem. 
Please telephone Gordon on 01379 
897109  

HINDERCLAY COFFEE MORNING 
Come and join us at the next    coffee 
morning on Thursday 14 July from 
10.30. There will be no Coffee Morning 
in August so the next one 
will be on September 8th.  
Everyone is welcome!  
Len Parsall 01379 
898867 

BINGO – Do join 

us at the Village Hall 

on Friday 8 July for 

our Cash Bingo    

session. Doors open 

at 7 – 

eyes down 

at 7.30pm. 

Village Events  

It has been suggested that we might have a Village Events Group 

so that all the work doesn’t fall on just a few people for events that 

happen in the village. If you would like to be part of this, please do 

contact Rowena on 07808772197.  

Also, Rowena is moving in the Autumn so we will need  someone to 

type up the village newsletter from September. Again contact   

Rowena on the above number to find out more.  

Suffolk Historic Churches Ride and Stride  

This years Suffolk Historic Churches Ride and Stride takes place on 
Saturday 10th September, with most churches and chapels opening 
between 9am and 5pm. Sponsorship forms and lists of churches open 
will soon be available from Karen Calton,  01379 898949 
or karencalton@hotmail.co.uk. Picking up your forms early will give 
you plenty of time to plan your route, either by   bicycle or walking.  
If you have never taken part before, the event is open to all and you 
can visit as many churches as you wish between the    opening times. 
Refreshments are served at many venues and are free in Hinderclay.  
Any sponsorship raised is split equally between The Suffolk   Historic 
Churches Trust, which helps to maintain these precious buildings for 
future generations, and the other half goes directly to St Mary’s . 

July/August Bin Collection  

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

Botesdale Patients Participation Group would like to invite you to 

join  their Short Wellbeing Walks. These take place every Tuesday 

at 10am, leaving from Parkview Chapel in Botesdale. There are   

refreshments at the end of the walk at Parkview Chapel as well! For 

more info, email botesdaleppg@gmail.com or phone 07787148917. 

mailto:karencalton@hotmail.co.uk

